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1962 Freeman Avenue Telephone: 562-597-1055 
Signal Hill, California 90755 Facsimile: 562-597-1070 
 
NPDES Non-Discharge Monitoring Report_2019Q2 

 

July 1, 2019 
 
Information & Technology Unit 
California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region 
320 West Fourth Street, Suite 200 
Los Angeles, California 90013 
 

Subject: GROUNDWATER NON-DISCHARGE REPORT - QUARTER 2, 2019 

 NPDES No. CAG994004; Compliance File No. CI-7585 
 Defense Fuel Support Point, Norwalk 
 15306 Norwalk Boulevard 
 Norwalk, California 
 

On behalf of The Defense Logistics Agency Installation Management - Operations for Energy, DM-
FE (DLA), The Source Group, Inc. (SGI) presents this Quarter 2, 2019 National Pollutant Discharge 
Elimination System (NPDES) Groundwater Non-Discharge Report for the Defense Fuel Support 
Point (DFSP) facility located at 15306 Norwalk Boulevard, Norwalk, California (Site). 

SUMMARY OF REMEDIATION PROGRESS  

Remediation systems at the Site include soil vapor extraction systems and a groundwater extraction 
and treatment system (GWETS).  The treatment of extracted soil vapors and groundwater at the Site 
has been conducted to address historical impacts within the entire former tank farm, former water 
tank, former truck fueling, and pump house areas. 

The GWETS consists of five vertical extraction wells (four 6-inch diameter wells and one 4-inch 
diameter well), three bag filter vessels, two MYCELX oil separator vessels, three granular activated 
carbon (GAC) vessels, and two ion exchange vessels.  No groundwater extraction wells were in 
operation this period.  The non-discharge of any treated groundwater during Quarter 2, 2019 is being 
reported to comply with Section IX, Part A.2 of the Monitoring and Reporting Program (MRP). 

 Should you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned at (562) 597-1055.  

Sincerely, 
 

 

 

Michael Wood, P.E. Neil F. Irish, P.G. 5484 
Senior Engineer Principal Geologist 
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cc: Mr. Paul Cho, LARWQCB 
 Mr. Jim Covin, LARWQCB 
 Ms. Carol Devier-Heeney, DLA 
 Mr. Todd Williams, DLA 
 Mr. Paul Demele, DLA 
 Ms. Michelle Taylor, DLA 
 Mr. Michael L. Garcia, City of Norwalk 
 Mr. Brian Partington, Water Replenishment District 
 Mr. Everett Ferguson, Water Replenishment District 
 Ms. Perla Hernandez, Office of Congresswoman Grace Napolitano 
 Ms. Yvette Shahinian, Office of Congresswoman Linda T. Sánchez 
 Ms. Yahaira Ortiz, Office of State Senator Tony Mendoza 
 Mr. Norman Dupont, Richards Watson Gershon 
 Ms. Lisa Mendum, Liberty Utilities 
 Mr. Walter Scherer, March ARB 
 Mr. Michael T. Wilson, Air Force Real Property Agency 
 Attn: Librarian, Norwalk Regional Library 
 Mr. Steve Defibaugh, KMI 
 Mr. Eric Davis, Jacobs 
 Ms. Lorena Sierra, John Dolland Elementary School 
 Ms. Iso Nakasato, Office of Assemblymember Christina Garcia 
 Ms. Mary Jane McIntosh, RAB Community Member 
 Ms. Tracy Winkler, RAB Community Member 


